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WELCOME!  Speak with a Greeter or an Usher any Sunday for 
information about All Saints’ or contact Marilyn Mawhinney, our 
Welcome/Hospitality Host, at 772-334-4176.  If you’re visiting us 
for the first time, the Ushers will provide you with a welcome gift. 
 

BAPTISMS and pre-baptism classes are offered throughout the 
year.  A person of any age may receive the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism.  
 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE is a rite to be cherished in our 
historic church.  We require a minimum of 120 days notice to our 
office, as well as premarital counseling.  An initial meeting with 
Father Tony should be scheduled by the couple to review the 
process and any special circumstances before a date is 
scheduled.  Please contact Jenny McDonald at the office, 772-334
-0610, or via email, Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org   
 

FUNERAL OR MEMORIAL SERVICES in our church may be 
arranged jointly with the Cemetery and Church Offices, and my 
include the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.   
 

To TRANSFER YOUR CHURCH MEMBERSHIP to All Saints’, 
please contact Joan Whitting, Membership Secretary, 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 

Cover Photo:   
On March 22, 2025 the  
Endowment Board hosted the 
annual Appreciation Banquet 
for members of the Heritage 
Society, where attendees  
enjoyed a classical guitar  
performance by Blue Sky 
Strings, a local musical  
ensemble.  

Another successful annual 
Pancake Supper was served 
up on Tuesday, March 4.  
 
From left to right:  
John Cochran, Paul Neff, and 
Leslie Lambros. 

2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 
www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 
772.334.0610 

All Saints’ Cemetery, Inc. 
772.334.7833 
 
All Saints’ Thrift Shop 
772.334.0228 
 

THE VERY REVEREND  
DR. ANTHONY B. HOLDER 
Rector 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 

THE REVEREND TARA B. SHEPLEY 
Honorary Assisting Priest 
tbshepley@gmailcom 

JENNY MCDONALD 
Office Manager 
jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
MICHAEL SAHLEN 
Music Minister 
msahlen@msn.com 
 
REBECCA DAMBERG  
Cemetery Manager  
ascemetery@gmail.com 
 
DIANE DOUGIELLO 
Thrift Shop Director 
dianedamato@att.net 
 
PENNY MANZUETA 
Houg Hall Manager 
pen0923@gmail.com 
 
JOAN WHITTING  
Receptionist 
info@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
All Saints’ Vestry 2025 
James Laverty, Senior Warden 
Jack Miller, Junior Warden 
Melissa Jones, Clerk 
Bill Winsemann, Treasurer  
(Ex Officio)  
Pam Hurd, Asst. Treasurer 
(Ex Officio) 
Dorothy Bree, Diane Denes,  
Brien Falloon, Duncan Hurd,  
Chris Jones, Paul Neff,  
Chris Scharbo, Maria Short, 
Norman Townsend 
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As we begin the month of April, we are  
approaching the most significant week in our 
Lord’s life and that of His Church.  
 

Holy Week or the ‘Holiest of Weeks’, as I like to 
call it, is the final week of the Lent Season in 
the Church’s liturgical calendar. It  
commemorates the events and sufferings 
during the last week of Jesus’ life on earth  
before His resurrection. Let me share with 
you the major aspects of Holy Week which 
begins on Palm Sunday and ends on Holy  
Saturday, the day before Easter Sunday. 
 

Palm Sunday commemorates Jesus’ entry into 
Jerusalem on a donkey to observe Passover 
(Matt. 21:1-11, Mark 11:1-11, Luke 19:28-44, John 
12:12-19). The Gospels tell us 
that people greeted Jesus by 
waving palms and spreading  
garments on his way. They 
proclaimed him the Son of 
David and shouted for him to 
“save us:” “Hosanna, blessed 
is he who comes in the name 
of the Lord!” (Matt. 21:9-11). 
Churches observe this day 
with the blessing, distribution, and procession 
of palms. Also called the Sunday of the  
Passion, the Passion of our Lord is read,  
giving dual significance to the day — a joyous 
celebration and the suffering and death of the 
One who came to save us.  
 

Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday in Holy 
Week, traditionally called Holy Monday, Holy 
Tuesday, and Holy Wednesday, are days for 
preparation and prayer, self-examination and 
meditation as we look toward the events of 
the Easter Triduum (Maundy Thursday, Good 
Friday, and Holy Saturday). 
 

Then comes Maundy Thursday, or Holy 
Thursday, one of, if not the most intricate 
day, or evening of Jesus’ life and that of the 

Church. For me, the service on this evening is 
the most spiritually fulfilling of the entire year. 
 

First, Jesus initiated the ‘Holy Eucharist’ or 
‘Communion’ on this evening by sharing a 
meal, known as the “Lord’s Supper,” with his 
disciples (Matt. 26:26-29, Mark 14:17-25, Luke 
22:7-22, 1 Cor. 11:23-25). Christians  
commemorate Jesus’ sacrifice, with bread and 
wine (or grape juice in some churches)  
representing His Body and Blood (Luke 22:19-
20). 
 

Second, John’s Gospel (13:1-15) records Jesus 
washing his disciples' feet, demonstrating his 
humility, love and service for others, which, as 
Christians, we are to emulate. Following the 
foot washing, Jesus gave his disciples a 

‘command’ or ‘mandate,’ the meaning of 
‘Maundy’ from the Latin word mandatum: “I 
give you a new commandment, that you love 
one another... just as I have loved you… (John 
13:34). In churches, foot washing takes place 
during the Eucharist on this evening, as the 
priest or other individuals wash the feet of the 
congregation. 
 

Third, the ‘Stripping of the Altar in churches 
on this night, is the removal of linens and 
adornments from the altar area in preparation 
for the solemnity of Good Friday. It symbolizes 
the stripping of Jesus’ garments and the  
desertion he faced before his crucifixion.  
 

Then comes the Watch which the Church  
observes after the Eucharist until Good Friday 

Holy Week and Easter? 
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continued from page 3 
 
as people watch, reflect, pray, or meditate for 
one hour. This is reminiscent of when Jesus 
took Peter, James and John, to the Garden of 
Gethsemane where he prays. However, he  
returns to find them asleep, prompting him to 
ask, “So, could you not stay awake with me 
one hour?” (Matt. 26:40).  
 

On this holy night, Jesus is  betrayed by Judas 
Iscariot (Matt. 26:14-16, Mark 14:18-21, Luke 

22:21-23, John 13:21-30), arrested by the  
authorities, (Matt. 26:47-56, Mark 14:43-52, 
Luke 22:47-53, John 18:1-12), denied by Peter 
(Matt. 26:69-75, Mark 14:66-72, Luke 22:54-62, 
John 18:15-27) and questioned by the  
Sanhedrin, the Jewish religious leaders, at the 
homes of Annas, the former high priest, and 
Caiaphas, the current high priest. 
 

Good Friday commemorates Jesus' trials  
before Pontius Pilate, the Roman governor 
(Matt. 27:1-26, Mark 15:1-15, Luke 23:1-25, John 

18: 28-40, 19:1-22) and Herod Antipas, the  
tetrarch (governor) of Galilee; (Luke 23:6-12), 
his crucifixion, and death. Christians observed 
this solemn day by attending services, fasting 
and reflecting on Jesus’ sacrifice of his life for 
us.  
 

Holy Saturday or Easter Eve, Easter Even, 
Black Saturday, or the Saturday before  
Easter is meant to be a day of mourning,  
reflection, and silence, as we remember Jesus’ 
death and burial, and prepare for the  
resurrection on Easter Sunday.  
On this evening, the Easter Vigil, also known 
as the Paschal Vigil, or the Great Vigil of 
Easter, is held by many churches and is the 
first service celebrating our Lord’s  
Resurrection. The service is held in the dark 
between sunset on Holy Saturday and sunrise 
on Easter Day. During this service, the  
Paschal Candle, symbolizing the Light of 
Christ is blessed and lighted, and persons are 
baptized into communion with the Church. 
 

Easter Sunday, also called Pascha or  
Resurrection Sunday celebrates the raising of 
Jesus Christ from the dead (Matt. 28:1-8; Mark 
16:1-8; Luke 24:1-12; John 20:1-18). Easter  
Sunday is the principal feast day in the  
Christian liturgical year. The resurrection, one 
of the chief tenets of the Christian faith,  
occurred on the third day of Jesus’ burial  
following his crucifixion at Calvary, marking 
his victory over sin and death, and the  
possibility of eternal life. Called the “Queen of 
Seasons,” the Season of Easter lasts for 50 
days ending on the Day of Pentecost. 
Customs like Easter eggs and Easter bunny 
form part of the celebrations of the season. 
 

Let us experience this very crucial week in 
the life of Jesus and in our lives as Christians 
as we commemorate the events which led to 
His purpose for coming to this earth. For our 
Lord died to save us of our sins and to give us 
eternal life with Him and the Father. May we 
commemorate this week by acknowledging 
the importance of what our Lord did because 
of His love for us.  
 

I look forward to seeing you during the week. 
 

With love and every blessing! 
 

Father Tony 
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Next Men’s Fellowship Meeting 
Monday, April 7   |   6 p.m.  

Houg Hall  
We will be planning the BBQ & Car Show. 

 
 
 

BBQ & Car Show  
Saturday April 26th.  

Tickets for lunch are $15  
and will be available soon. 

(See flyer on page 6) 

The Weight Loss Competition finished  
Saturday, March 22. We had fourteen (14)  
participants and the winner was Chris  
Scharbo who lost 12% of his body weight since 
the start of the year. Great job, Chris! 
 

 
The  

Lenten Bible 
Reading  

Challenge  
continues with 

eight (8)  
participants. We 
are reading the 
New Testament 

this year. 
 

 
Maybe another painting party in late May. Let 
me know what objects you would like to 
paint? 
 
 

Thanks for all who support our  
various programs/events. 

 
 
George Mazsa 
Coordinator 

Friday, May 9 
From 4 p.m.—6 p.m. 

Houg Hall. 

The Men’s Fellowship 
wishes to  

Thank  
all who made the  

a success. 
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VBS is Coming to  
All Saints’ Church! 

 
June 23 - 27, 2025 

9 a.m. - 12 p.m. 
For K - 5th Graders 

 
Registration Has Begun! 

Call Karen Neff at  561-758-5276 
We’ll be signing up volunteers too! 

 
Join us for a week full of faith discoveries, 

memorable music, and epic adventures that 
help kids grow in friendship with Jesus! 

The American flag on our 
Church Campus is now lit at 

night as it should be.  
 

Our thanks to Steve Ankner 
for making this happen. 
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Anniversaries  
of Birth 

 
 

1      Jackie Gordon 
4       Beth Beltran 
5      Linda Farr     
5     Bob Siddons 
6     Doug Black 
6     Chuck Kerruish 
9      Bradley Foster 
11    Jack Miller 
12    Marylee Johnson 
12    Kara Kutchins 
15     Gregg Phillips 
21     Nancy Vitale 
22    Graham Johnson 
25    Arpi Rajki 
26    Steve Hatch 
26    Marilyn Mazsa 
27    Nancy Bednarcik 
27    Pauline Maynard 
29    Charles Dougiello 
 

Anniversaries of 
Marriage 

 
4  Clarice Northcutt & 
        Russell Rothfeld 
6     Dorothy & Martin Bree 
6     Linda & Alan Farr 
20  Donna & Chuck 
       Baumgartner 
22  Celeste & Bob Scalco 
27  Rebecca & Steve 
 Hatch 
 

APRIL My friend was walking past the cemetery last night when three 
girls stopped him and asked him to walk with them. “We’re 
scared to walk pass the graveyard in the dark,” one said. “I 
understand perfectly,” he replied. “It used to give me the 
creeps back when I was still alive.” You’ve never seen young 
girls run so fast. 
 
What do you call a raffle in the graveyard? 
A dead giveaway. 

 
Seen on a tombstone: 
Born 1899  Died 1949 
Looked up the elevator 
shaft to see if the car 
was on the way down. 
It was. 
 
Seen on a tombstone: 
Here lies Anne Mann. 
She lived to be an old 
maid, but died an old 
Mann. 
 

Happy  
April Fool’s  

Day! 
 

 
April’s Cemetery Name Doppelgänger 
 
This month’s Name Doppelgänger was a comedian, actor, 
writer and singer.  His career spanned vaudeville, radio, 
film and television.  He was often seen with a cigar 
clamped between his teeth.  His birth name was Nathan 
Birnbaum and he was the 9th of 12 children born to Polish 
immigrants.  When he was seven, he started the Pee-Wee 
Quartet with other boys, singing in saloons, brothels, and 
on street corners.  Unlike many stars of the time, he 
created his own stage name.   
 
Cemetery Name: Doppelgängers Brain Teaser  
 
Recognizer him?  

(Continued on page 18) 
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When you look around a room and see 
everyone smiling and talking, you know the 
evening was a success. That was the case on 
March 22, when the Endowment Board hosted 
the annual Appreciation Banquet for members 
of the Heritage Society. 
No fancy dress this year but everyone was 

decked out in their finest. “Bubbles and 
Beethoven” was the theme. Champagne was 

served to get 
everyone in a 
festive mood 
and we ended 
the evening 
with a guitar 
concert in our 
beautiful 
church 
building. The 
last song 
played, “Ode 
to Joy” was 
composed by 
Beethoven. 
There you go-a 
perfect circle to 
the evening! 
 
In between, 

volunteer bartenders, Marilyn and George 
Mazsa, served our drinks and new Houg Hall 
Manager, Penny Manzueta, oversaw our 
catered meal provided by Mandi’s Catering.  
 
Dinners included Chicken San Remo, Blackened 
Mahi Mahi and Pasta Primavera. The Board 
Chairperson, Elyta Watkins, gave a short 
welcome speech which 
recognized honored 
guests, the Board, as 
well as a great big 
“Thank you” to all our 
members. Father Tony 
followed with a 
blessing. 
 
After a wonderful cake 
donated by Wanda 
Beymer, the evening 
was off and running as 
we proceeded to the 
church building for the concert. Classical guitar 
music was provided by Blue Sky Strings, a local 
musical ensemble.  

Heritage Society members are the backbone of 
our Endowment. They have contributed, and 
continue to contribute to an investment fund 
used to enrich our church experience and 
projects that attract new members. Remember 
that contributions made directly from your IRA 

(Continued on page 9) 

From left to right: Rebecca Hatch, Joan Whitting, and 
Jack Miller. 

One of the catering staff members 
serving the sumptuous meal. 

Father Tony (left) and Elyta Watkins (third from left) with the 
members of the Blue Sky Strings ensemble. 
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account sent from your investment company 
become tax free. You and the church benefit so 
it’s a win-win situation!  
 
Other ways to contribute include three 
payments made over a year or mention in your 

estate planning. It would be an honor to have 
you as a new member of the Heritage Society 
and it is an honor to know and recognize those  
who have 
already joined.  
 
That is what 
our 
appreciation 
banquet each 
year is all 
about—a night 
of fun and 
fellowship to 
thank those 
who have 
helped to make 
All Saints’ what it is today—a vibrant church 
based on faith and love. 
 
Elyta Watkins 
Board Chairperson 

(Continued from page 8) April Baby Shower for families  
in need. A drop and go event! 

 
Daughters of the King and Women’s 
Fellowship are requesting baby gifts that will 
go to clients of Helping People Succeed and 
the Healthy Baby Program here in Martin & St 
Lucie Counties. 
 
WHEN?   
Saturday,  
April 12th  
from 10:00 a.m. 
till noon;   
And again on 
Sunday 
morning! April 
13th during 
coffee hour. 
 
 
Drop in and see what we have accumulated, 
have a bite to eat or a coffee & a visit with 
friends. 
 
Any unwrapped gift small or large is welcome.  
What to get?  The basic needs:  

 Newborn diapers (or the next size up  8 to  
12  lbs.) 

 Bottles -  Developmental toys – rattles, etc. 
 Newborn clothing (or the 3-6 month size) 
 Unisex onesies (a long tee shirt that snaps 

between the legs -see picture) 
 Swaddle blankets (receiving blankets) 
 Soft newborn books 
 Baby wipes 
 Baby hygiene items – diaper rash cream, 

shampoo, etc. 
 Diaper bags 
 
 
 
Marilyn Mazsa 
President 

From left to right: Adrienne Sacco, Iris Langran, and  
Father Tony. 

Elyta Watkins, Endowment Board 
Chairperson, addressing the gathering. 
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Welcome Spring!  
 
Spring is such a wonderful time of year with 
the budding of trees and sprouting of flowers. 
It reminds us that spring represents rebirth 
and new beginnings. 
 
This year spring started in the middle of our 
Lenten period. Many of us have made personal 
sacrifices in the way of giving up favorite foods 
or drinks; others are incorporating spiritual 
habits such as morning and evening prayers; 
prayerful meditations  or participating in our 
church challenge to read the New Testament 
by Easter. 
 
The Daughters of the King hosted a Quiet 
Morning on March 15, 2025. Reflections, 
meditations and prayers were shared by The 
Reverend Tara Shepley. Many who attended felt 
touched by the Holy Spirit . Just being still and 
quietly reflecting on poems or prayers helps to 
open our spiritual eyes. Two things I would like 
to share from the Quiet Morning is a poem by 
David Whyte entitled “Lost” and a prayer by 
Thomas Merton called “ Thoughts in Solitude.” 
Copies are available. 
 
By being mindful of the meaning of Lent and by 
practicing our own sacrifices we are showing 
God our never ending love and faith as his only 
Son is preparing to be crucified and rise again 
promising eternal life. As Holy Thursday 
approaches we know that Jesus prepares a 
feast at the Last Supper for his disciples, he 
washes their feet and in his own way tells them 
“goodbye.” 
 

Please join the Daughters of the King as we 
remember Maundy Thursday, April 17, 2025 
with an Agape Dinner immediately following 
the 6:00 p.m. service. A sign up list is available 
by Houg Hall. 

The Daughters of the King are participating in 
“April Showers” a service 
drive collecting infant and 
toddler’s cloths, diapers, 
educational toys etc. is 
being held at the church 
campus on April 12th and 
13th. Please drop off 
unwrapped presents in 
Houg Hall. There will be 
light refreshments and 
sweets. These April showers donations will be 
presented to Helping People Succeed of Martin 
County. 
 
We continue to pray for the sick and for the 
needs of the parish and clergy. Contact one of 
the daughters with any request. 
 

Prayer is so simple.  
It is like quietly opening a door 

and slipping into the very presence of God. 
There is a stillness we can listen to His voice 

or even petition.  
What we have to say matters not;  

Just to be there in His presence is prayer.  
(The Order of the Daughters of the King 

National Handbook)  
 
For His Sake, 
Dorothy Bree 
President, DOK 
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From left to right:  
Diane Dougiello, John Cochran, Paul Neff,  

and Leslie Lambros. 

George Mazsa and Father Tony 

Jiggs and Ted Gough 

From left to right: George Lambros, Charlie Short,  
and Tom Sinagra 

Michael Sahlen Wally Wallace 

Graham (l) and Owen 

From left to right:  John Cochran,  
Paul Neff, and Leslie Lambros. 
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Owen 

Deacon Alan Gellert (l) and  
D.J. “Jaime” Henderson (r) 

Friends of All Saints’ attending the Supper. 

Michael Sahlen (l) and Jerry Walters (r) 

From left to right: Sandy Miller, Eva Capparelli, Susan,  
Charlie Diougiello, and Jack Miller 

Tom Sinagra 

Steve Ankner and Norman Townsend Carolyn and Jon Hanna Graham 
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In Dorothy Kalb’s column “Down Jensen Way,” 
published in the June 3, 1959 edition of Fort 
Pierce’s The News-Tribune provided the 
following. 
 
“ST ANN’S GUILD PARTY – St. Ann’s Guild[1] of 
All Saints’ Episcopal Church had a most 
successful dessert-card party in the Parish Hall. 
 
A  profusion of Hibiscus and greenery created a 
pleasing décor in the card rooms where Mrs. 
Cal Wilbur[2] and her assistant hostesses, Mrs. 
Letha Eaton,[3] Mrs. Florence Johnson,[4] Mrs. 
Wallace Fletcher,[5] Mrs. Richard Landis, Mrs. 
Allen Purdom,[6] Mrs. Joseph Persia, and Mrs. 
Ray Switzer[7] served a sweet 
course. 
 
High score awards went to Mrs. 
Robert Thurston, Mrs. [Miss] 
Zillah Rhoades,[8] Mrs. DeRoe, 
Mrs. Warren Shipes, Jr.[9], Mrs. 
Robert Haire,[10] Mrs. Jane 
Livermore, Mrs. Frank Magahan, 
Mrs. John Herrman,[11] Mrs. Alice 
Pitchford, Mrs. Letha Eaton, and 
Mrs. Ralp Lassisse. …received door prizes.” 
 
[1] St Ann’s Guild was one of two women’s social 
groups. 
 
[2] Mrs. Cal Wilbur – After the death of Mr. Cal 
Wilbur, his widow Alice married John Barnwell. 
The window to honor John Barnwell she 
purchased is in the back of church, on the left 
hand side as you exit the church. She arranged 
the flowers for worship for some 35 years. Alice 
and John Barnwell are buried in the cemetery 
on the north side of the church. 
 
[3] Letha B. Eaton, 89, died 2012, in Stuart. She 
was born in Fort Myers and lived in Jensen 
Beach since 1956. The church owned her home 
just a couple doors down from the Thrift Shop. 
 
[4] Florence Johnson was the parish secretary, 

working 3 hours per day, 3 days each week. 
Under the choir loft on the left hand side as you 
enter the church, is the window depicting the 
10 Commandments which she purchased. She is 
interred in the cemetery down by garage on the 
west side. 
 
[5] Georgia Fletcher was a member of the 
church, the wife of the Parish Treasurer and 
mother of Joyce and Bruce Fletcher. She is 
buried in the cemetery. 
 
[6] Mrs. Allen (Joanne) Purdom was the Vicar’s 
wife and a mother of three at the time. 
 

[7] Mrs. Ray Switzer’s husband 
installed the terrazzo floor in 
Houg Hall. 
 
[8] Miss Zillah Rhoads  was a 
member, aunt of the parish 
Treasurer, great aunt of Joyce A 
Fletcher Menard and is buried in 
the cemetery. 
 
[9] Mrs. Warren Shipes Jr  was a 

cashier at the then Frances Langford’s 
Outrigger restaurant (now The Dolphin Bar). 
She had a kindergarten in her home for many 
years. At least three of All Saints’ kids started 
their education there. 
 
[10] Mrs. Robert (Connie) Haire was married in 
All Saints’ in 1950. Her father restored the 
church to it’s foundation after the 1949 
hurricane. She served as Parish Secretary for 
Fr. Lynn and is the oldest member on the parish 
register as she was baptized as an infant in a 
Sewalls Point Estate. 
 
[11] Mrs. John Herrmann  and her husband were  
founding members of Holy Faith Episcopal 
Church, on U.S. Hwy 1 in Port St Lucie. 
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This Photo 
During Lent, we think about the season in many 
different ways. We first watched a video about 
the “Temptation of Christ” in the desert. Then 
we talked about ways that we can be tempted 
every day. Making right choices is so important 
and sometimes hard to do, but knowing that 
Jesus is always by our side helps give us the 
support we need.  
 
"Walking in the desert with Jesus” is an activity 
we do each Sunday, where the children write 
the ways they are trying to improve their 
character and strengthen their faith on little 
cardboard footprints. The children have 
created a desert branch display which holds the 
cardboard footprints. 
 

 
We’ve made our Mite Bags, an adaptation of the 
Mite Boxes we used to use years ago. The 
children will be contributing their own money 
to their Mite Bags during Lent.  On Easter 
morning, they will present their bags at the 
Easter Cross. After their Lenten money 
donation is counted, they will decide how to 
use it for either the church or the community.  
 

 
We are all looking forward to Easter morning! 
Before the 10 o’clock service, the children will 
flower the Easter cross and place their Mite 
Bags in a designated basket. We will have 
Sunday school as usual. And then of course, 
after the 10 o’clock service, we will have our 
annual Easter Egg Hunt. Make sure the children 
bring their Easter baskets to church!  
 
Karen Neff 
Christian Education Director 

Jesus and Graham write on “foot” shapes, the things 
they will work on during Lent as they “walk” through the 
desert with Jesus. 

Each Sunday, new “pledges of faith” will be hung on our 
desert branch. 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html
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This Photo 

Caroline and Andrew create a hands-on activity showing clouds covering Jesus, Moses,  
and Elijah during the Transfiguration of Jesus. 

Do you feel called to 

Lay Eucharistic Ministry? 
 
 

Individuals interested in becoming a Lay Eucharistic  
Minister to serve at the altar  

during the 8:00 a.m. service, please contact  
Jenny McDonald at the Church Office,  

or email:  Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org. 
Thank you! 

Graham is ready to take more 
orders for “G’s Dog Treats.” 

Thanks Iris for your order! It’s 
been a great fundraiser! Our desert branch! 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html
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“The garden is quiet today, not like it was 
during the week-- with all that banging and 
clanging going on. Are there some new people 
around our beloved church campus? Greta’s 
mind was skipping around to several topics as 
she asked her friends. “I’ve seen this cute little 
white and black car here more often in the past 
few weeks, but I have not figured out to whom 
it belongs. I do know there has certainly been a 
lot of banging; I can’t imagine what that is from. 
Are they building a storage barn or workshop or 
… ?” 
 
Draco cleared his 
voice and said: 
”Greta, from my 
vantage point up 
here in the tree, I can 
see a crane down by 
the river.  
 
Little One agreed, 
“Oh yes I’ve seen that 
– they delivered a 
new building down 
the hill in the 
cemetery. Mr. D and 
Ms. Holly painted the 
patio pad down there 
near the road before 
they put the mini 
building there! It’s a column-bar-um. But they 
don’t seem to be serving any drinks at that bar 
and all the windows are closed.” 
 
Groggy replied: “Ho, um, Ha-Ha-ha, Hum… um. 
Little One, that building is not, I repeat, is not a 
bar. The mini building is a Columbarium. It is a 
repository for the ashes of a loved one that has 
died. Someone buys a spot in that mini building. 
There are a lot of little doors and behind a door 
is an area usually called a niche. They put a box 
or urn or another type of vessel that contains 
the ashes into the niche. Then the door is 
sealed shut. It is a respectable way to bring 
closure to a family after someone has died. It 

also is incredibly tidy.  
No digging in the sand no dirt or ..”  
 
Greta, in a bit of a huff, cut him off: “Wait a 
minute, I’m not sure “tidy” is how you should 
think about this burial choice. I think of it as a 
way to preserve the land for other purposes. As 
long as it is done respectfully, the ashes of a 
cremated body should be-- can be interred or 
deposited in consecrated ground. That is why 
we have a memorial garden at the bottom of 
the hill.  But, there are probably other opinions. 
I just don’t want to talk about this anymore. It is 

quiet and warm and I 
like the idea of a 
nap.” 
 
“Oh good, now I can 
tell you; that the 
banging we have 
heard for the past 
few weeks has 
nothing to do with 
the cemetery.” Bea, 
the big read bee, was 
ramping up for a 
long conversation. 
“They are fixing the 
sea wall and doing 
other things at the 
marina. Problem is; I 

can’t get too close to see what exactly they are 
doing. There used to be a number of luxury 
boats – you know the big ones -- in that 
marina. They have boats parked all over down 
there. I just don’t see the big boats. I wonder 
where they went. If you are interested, we 
could take a field trip down there to look at 
them. I think they want more boats in their 
marina so they are digging the sand and muck 
out of the area to make it deeper water for 
them.  
 
“Maybe they are making a shower house, a new 
restaurant and a new boat barn. That would be  

(Continued on page 17) 
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fun to tour—and when the people come back 
they will be fun to watch! Or maybe they are 
putting in a fishing pier – I could go for that 
too. I just have to be careful a pelican doesn’t 
scoop me up.  It has happened before and boy 
that was a surprise! Good thing that guy was 
hungry – when he went to scoop up a fish I 
escaped. God was watching out for me that 
day for sure.  Hey, what’s up? Is anyone 
listening? Humph! ”  
 
Our friends in the garden must have been very 
tired.  When Bea finally stopped talking – she 
found everyone was sound asleep. Napping!  So, 
she took off buzzing as she flew down to the St 
Lucie to check on the construction. Be careful 
Miss Bea!      I have to admit, I’m curious too. 
 
The Garden Whisperer 

(Continued from page 16) 

Houg Hall 

WOW…. 

Donuts, and more donuts have been graciously 
donated from Dixie Cream Donuts from Port 
St. Lucie for our coffee hours. 
 
Girl Scout cookies, as well, have been donated! 
 
Please stop by and enjoy fellowship with your 
church peeps and enjoy the sweets!!! 
 
Penny Manzueta  
Houg Hall Manager 

New Houg Hall Manager 
 
Penny Manzueta  
became Houg Hall’s new  
manager, effective  
Sunday, March 9, 2025.  
Penny will oversee the 
management of Houg Hall 
including Coffee Hour, 
funeral and wedding  
receptions, other events, 
and rentals, taking place 
in Houg Hall.  
Penny has worked in in 

the hospitality and travel industry for over 30 
years. 
We are grateful to her for offering herself for this 
ministry and we wish her the very best in this 
new position.  
Penny can be reached at E: pen0923@gmail.com 
or M: 305.465.1001. 
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Answers next page! 

Bible Trivia 
After the resurrection, which disciple 

doubted Jesus was alive? 

ANGEL 
COMMUNITY 
CROSS 
CRUCIFIXION 
DISCIPLES 
EASTER EGG 
EMPTY TOMB 
ETERNAL LIFE 
FAITH 
FORGIVENESS 
GOOD FRIDAY 
GOSPEL 
GRACE 
HOLY WEEK 
HOPE 
JESUS 
JOY 
LOVE 
MARY MAGDALENE 
MIRACLE 
NATIVITY 
NEW LIFE 
PALM SUNDAY 
PRAYER 
RESURRECTION 
SALVATION 

If you guessed 
George Burns, you 
are CORRECT! 
Say goodnight, 
Gracie. 

(Continued from page 7) 
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Word Search & Trivia Answers 

Acolyte Ministry Coordinator:  
CHRIS JONES 
drchrisj2012@gmail.com 
 

Altar Guild Directors:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 
jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Children’s Christian Education 
Director: KAREN NEFF  
gatorcabin@aol.com   
 

Communications Lead:  
POSITION OPEN 
 

Daughters of the King President: 
DOROTHY BREE 
dorothybree@mac.com   
 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
elytawatkins@gmail.com 
 

Fundraising Team Coordinator: 
GEORGE MAZSA  
gtmazsa@aol.com  
 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  
mandwmawhinney@aol.com 
 

IT Coordinator: PAM HURD 
pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 
clarice_touchesofhealth@hotmail.com 
rcr012801@gmail.com  
 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        
joanwhitting@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Fellowship President:  
GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@gmail.com  
 

Photography Team Leader:  
CHRIS SCHARBO  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Scholarship Chair (Interim):  
FR. TONY HOLDER 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Trumpet Editor:  CHRIS SCHARBO  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Women’s Fellowship President: 
MARILYN MAZSA 
mlmazsa@gmail.com 

Thomas. 
 
Unless I see in His hands 
the imprint of the nails, and 
put my finger into the place 
of the nails, and put my 
hand into His side, I will not 
believe  
John 20:25 NASB 

+ Sunday Services — Every Sunday  
• 8 a.m. Holy Eucharist followed by Coffee Hour 
•  10 a.m. Holy Eucharist with music, Nursery is available, 

followed by Coffee Hour. Christian Education (Sunday 
School) for Children begins at 10 a.m.  

 
+ Every Wednesday — Healing Service at 10 a.m. in the Church 

building. 

 
+ April 12:  Baby Shower to benefit “Helping People  

   Succeed”  
 
+ April 26:  Men’s Fellowship Bar-B-Q and  Antique Car 

   Show + Women’s Fellowship Art Sale 
  
+ May 9:  Music Bingo  
 
+ May 17:  Women’s Fellowship Meeting and Luncheon 

   at the Dolphin Bar and Shrimp House 
 
  
 

mailto:jngroslyn@aol.com
mailto:p.langran@comcast.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:btaylorx2@att.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:mandwmawhinney@aol.com
mailto:pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:joanwhitting@gmail.com
mailto:wwinsemann@gmail.com
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
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2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Contents of the Trumpet © 2025 All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, Florida.  All Rights Reserved. 

Our Vision 
 

Live like Jesus, love God and all People 
 

 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 

youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach
youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach

